Keash/Culfadda Newsletter March 30th 2025 
Fouth Sunday of Lent
Laetare Sunday

Mother’s Day

  Year C
Phone:  Fr. Gabriel Murphy (086)3429686

Notices for Newsletter email:  gmurphy@achonrydiocese.org
Masses from Keash & Culfadda Churches are Live streamed. 

For more information visit our Website:  www.keashparish.ie 
Please note that the Webcam will be in operation in the Sanctuary area, and it’s surrounds of both Churches within our parish.
St Kevin’s Church Keash
Saturday      29th    6.30pm People of the parish. 
Wednesday    2nd  10.00am.

Friday            4th   10.00am.

Saturday        5th    6.30pm  Bernie Lavin and the deceased members of the Lavin family, 
                                               Dernaskeagh.
Our Lady of the Rosary Church Culfadda 
Sunday       30th 10.00am  Batty & Bridget Judge, Townaghy and their children Tommy, Paddy, 

                                            Maureen and Bert. Also, 

                                            Paddy Langton, Corradoo (9th Anniversary).

Monday      31st  10.00am.

Tuesday        1st  10.00am.

Sunday         6th  10.00am  Johnny Hannon, Battlefield (3rd Anniversary). Also, 
                                            Kate & Peter Redican and the deceased members of the family, 
                                            Townaghmore.
Readers.

Saturday 29th Nathan Dwyer. Sunday 30th Mary Hannon.

Saturday  5th  Damien Carty.  Sunday  6th Kieran Shannon.

Visitation of the Sick & Housebound.

The visitation of the Sick & Housebound will be visited in the Culfadda Church area on Thursday and in the Keash Church area on Friday. If you or a member of your family would like to receive the Sacraments in your own home, please let Fr Gabriel know on 086-3429686.
Culfadda Church Meeting.

A meeting will take place in Culfadda Church on Monday night next March 31st at 8.00pm to discuss the Engineers Report on the condition of the church roof, copies of the report are available in the porches of both churches.
Culfadda Parent’s Association – Events.

A movie night for kids in the Community Centre on Friday 28th March at 6.30pm. All welcome.

Please support our I donate raffle to win a €1000 voucher for Centre Parcs in Longford or the cash equivalent. 

https://www.idonate.ie/raffle/culfaddaschoolpa
Keash National School Celebrates,

The Past, The Present and looks forward to the Future.

The students, staff and BOM of Keash NS are very busy getting ready for a wonderful occasion on Saturday, 12th April at 2pm where we celebrate Keash National School's 60th Anniversary 1965 – 2025 and we officially open our two state of the art modular buildings where we showcase all the great work that goes on in our wonderful school currently.  We are organising an Easter themed family fun day full of egg-citing events to coincide with the anniversary and official opening celebrations and this is open to everyone. There will be sports activities, face-painting, an Easter egg hunt and our much-anticipated Easter Bonnet Parade where the winner of the Easter Bonnet competition will be announced. We would love it if everyone from the locality and beyond would join us on this special day, and we look forward to the school developing, flourishing and prospering over the next 60 years!!

Message from Bishop Kevin Doran 
to 
the Faithful of the Diocese of Achonry.
Dear Friends,

Today, Laetare Sunday, I will be installed as Bishop of Achonry. This also marks the moment when our two dioceses of Achonry and Elphin are united “in persona episcopi” which is a Latin term meaning “in the person of the Bishop”. This term is used by the Catholic Church to designate the union of two or more dioceses, under one bishop. This has also happened in recent years in the dioceses of Galway and Clonfert. The dioceses of Tuam and Killala are on a similar path.

While the Ceremony of Installation focuses on the Bishop and his role, it is also about all of you who make up the people of God in the Diocese. I look forward to welcoming lay representatives who have been invited from all across the Diocese. It would have been good to have gathered you all in the Cathedral today but, of course, space is limited. You will all be in my prayers.

The Parable of the Prodigal Son that we heard in the Gospel, begins with the words: “A man had two sons….”  The parable is really more about the Father than about the Sons. In telling this story, Jesus wants us to notice the love that the Father has for each of his sons. He loves them both, he loves them equally, but he loves each of them in a unique way. I think the image of the Father, who stands on the doorstep waiting for one son, and goes out into the field to be close to the other, challenges each one of us, as sons and daughters, to grow into the image of the Father. As St. Paul says: “For anyone who is in Christ, there is a new creation; the old creation has gone, and now the new one is here”.

As you will appreciate, the image of the Father who “has two sons”, has a particular resonance for a Bishop who has two Dioceses. The mission of a Bishop, in the traditional language of the Church is to “teach”, to “sanctify” and to “govern”. I understand that, in order to do those three things, I must be open to “learning”; I must become more “holy” and “prayerful” and I must be “obedient”, particularly to the Holy Spirit, to the Word of God and to the essential faith of the Church. As bishop, I am called to be a sign and a means of unity. Like the Father with the two Sons, it will be my responsibility to gather together the people of God. Each diocese still retains its own unique identity, but gradually over the coming years, while respecting the culture and the history and the unique gifts of each, our two dioceses of Achonry and Elphin will become one diocese. 

I would like to share with you a short message I received on behalf of Pope Francis last week which was not just for me but for all of us:  

“His Holiness wishes to assure you of his prayers as you take up your episcopal ministry in the dioceses of Achonry and Elphin, united in persona episcopi, and cordially imparts his Apostolic Blessing to you and to the faithful of the dioceses of Achonry and Elphin”.

As I renew my commitment today to serve you, the people of our two Dioceses, I ask your prayers and your practical support in being the Bishop I am called to be. 

Finally, on this Mother’s Day, I would like to send my prayerful good wishes to all mothers across our two dioceses. 

May God bless you all.

+Kevin

30th March 2025 – Fourth Sunday of Lent – Laetare Sunday
Please Donate Online, www.keashparish.ie                                                                                Thank you for your support.
